September 19th 2023 unofficial MINUTES

The Lorraine Town Board opened the special budget meeting at 6:00 p.m. at the Municipal Building.

Present were: Supervisor Sandra Clark, Councilman, David Johnson, Councilperson Karen Peebles, Councilman Gordon Hutton, Councilperson Rachel Pitkin, Highway Superintendent Joe Wasilewski, and Town Clerk Sarah Edington.

The Town Board discussed possible changes to the current proposed budget.

Supervisor Sandra Clark inquired about replacing the dehumidifier in the vault, Highway Superintendent Joe Wasilewski said it came from the Tug Hill Commission.

MOTION #126 of **2023** to authorize payment to Suit Kote outside regular board meeting was made by Supervisor Sandra Clark and seconded by Councilperson Rachel Pitkin. All present were in favor. Motion carried.

MOTION #127 of 2023 to Kinsley to do the yearly maintenance to the generator was made by Councilman David Johnson and seconded by Supervisor Sandra Clark. All present were in favor. Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT: MOTION # 128 of 2023 was made by Councilman David Johnson and seconded Councilman Gordon Hutton to adjourn at 7:07 pm. All present in favor. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Town Clerk, Sarah Edington